Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting September 15, 1975

All three Selectmen were present.

The Selectmen met with the Park Department, that is Mrs Sue Craig and Mr. Marold Grant. It was the final meeting of the season and the Selectmen congratulated them on a job well done. It was decided that the sign stating that: the refurbushing of the Beach was a cooperative effort between the state and the town would be put up at the beginning of the next season.

The Selectmen discussed a dog officer again, and John Grant came in to see them about the job. It was decided that John Grant would get in touch with Ted Garfield and if they could make some arrangement he would get in touch with the Selectmen and they would appoint him as an assissant Dog Officer.

The Charles Macomber III family was in to see what could be done for them with the Welfare Department. They now live in the Mary Boynton house where Mrs. Macomber's mother cares for the three elderly ladies. They formerly lived in Brattleboro, Vermont, where they were on welfare since Mr. Macomber had an operation on his wrist and cannot work. The Macombers said that their case worker in Brattleboro was a Mr. LeDue, But he has left that department and they did not know who was in charge of their case. Bob Morrill said that he would try to see what he could do so that their status would be made clear to them. In the meantime he said that the town was obligated not to let anyone be humgry or freezing. Eric Tenney and the other Selectmen suggested to Mr. Macomber that he try to find some work that he was able to do.

Merle aborn was in, he will dig up the pipe in back of the Town Hall that is giving the Town a problem. He asked about the cellar hole on Lovern Mill Road. Mr. Olsen has been centacted and his representative will contact Merle. Merle asked about the Sand Bank on Route 9 we will try to get in touch with the owner of the property.

N. B. John Grant was appointed assistant Dog Officer September 16, 1975